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SUPERINTENDENT’S CORNER 

November 2019 Edition 

 
www.allenschools.org The EAGLE Newsletter 

     Information regarding school delays and closing can be found on all Sioux City TV and 

radio stations.  There are many factors to consider before making the decision to cancel 

classes, to start late, or to dismiss early.  First and foremost, is the safety of the students, 

faculty, parents, and staff.  Such a decision is not taken lightly. 

     We will be communicating with other area schools and hopefully will make a decision as 

to a weather related two-hour late start or closing as soon as possible. Occasionally a decision can be made either for a 

two-hour late start or a closing the night before.  In the case of severe weather please check the 10:00 pm Sioux City 

news for up-to-date late start and closing information.   

     Weather-related dismissals can also be found by going to the school website at www.allenschools.org and clicking 

on the Siouxland Matters Weather Closings and Delays button, the KMEG 14 & Fox 44 School Closings button, or the 

KTIV Winter Delays and Closings buttons on the right side section of the front page.   

     The school will be continuing to use the ADT program where each family will be called about delays 

and closings, as well as continuing to use the push notifications from the Allen Consolidated App 

that can be found on the Google Play Store or the iTunes Store.        

 **make sure to allow push notifications when installing the app.** 

 Occasionally it may be necessary because of bad weather to have an early out.  If this is the case every effort 

will be made to publicize the early out and contact parents.  We do not want to have students home alone without prior 

parent approval.   

     Congratulations to all individuals currently participating in extra-curricular activities this 

fall!  Late October and early November is a busy time of year with conference tournaments 

under way and regular season events winding down.  Please continue to support all of our stu-

dents in the extracurricular activities at Allen. To stay current with the latest updates on activ-

ities, events and day-to-day news, log on to the school’s website at www.allenschools.org. This 

website houses current and pertinent information all within one location. Take advantage of 

this resource to support our Allen Eagles students and staff and to learn about upcoming 

events at school. We always welcome your feedback! If you have suggestions on how to the 

make the webpage more beneficial for parents and community members, please let us know. 

     On September 19th we held our parent teacher conferences for the first semester.  If you did 

not have an opportunity to visit with your child’s teacher(s), please 

call or e-mail for an update on how your child is progressing so far 

this year. We had 77% of our parents participate in parent-teacher 

conferences for students in Pre-School through 12th grade.  Thank 

you to all who attend and your continued support for our school! 

Michael Pattee,  Superintendent 

 

EARLY OUT                              

- November 27 - 
 

    NO SCHOOL  

- November 28 & 29 - 



 

 
Non-Discrimination 

Policy 

It is the policy of the 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools not to discrimi-

nate on the basis of sex, 

handicap, age, race,  

religion, marital status, 

or national or ethnic 

origin in its educational 

programs, administered 

programs, and all the 

related publications. 

It is the policy of the 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools not to discrimi-

nate on the basis of  sex 

in its educational          

programs, activities, or 

employment  policies as 

required by Title IX of 

the Educational                 

Amendments.   

Inquiries regarding  

compliance with Title IX 

may be directed to: 

 Mr. Pattee,                         

Superintendent,                                                                 

Allen Consolidated 

Schools,                                

(402) 635-2484,                

or to: 

Director of the Office of 

Civil Rights, Department 

of Education,                   

Washington D.C. 

Be a Volunteer! 
 

Becoming a school volunteer can be one of the most rewarding experiences in life. Shar-

ing a special talent, reading a book to a student, assisting the school librarian, helping to 

put up an interesting bulletin board for the classroom teacher, or helping chaperone on a 

field trip are all ways that one can serve as a school volunteer.  Volunteers are made up of 

parents, grandparents, business people, retirees, high school students, and other commu-

nity members. They can volunteer on a regular basis or on special occasions.                   

If you would like to volunteer please call the school at (402) 635-2484.  

PRINCIPAL’S CORNER 

Happy autumn! It is difficult to believe it is already November, the first quarter is complete, and we are 
looking ahead to Christmas.  Report cards have been mailed, and honor roll announced.  Please check 
this newsletter or the school website to see the full honor roll list.  We have a large number of students 
who excel academically, and we want to give them a hand for their efforts!  Special congratulations go 
to Brogan Jones who was recently chosen as an area school winner for the Believers and Achievers 
NSAA award! 
 

At this time, our fall activity season is also drawing to a close, and I would like to congratulate all of 
our students and sponsors for representing our school so well.  Our athletes have competed hard this 
fall, the band has played at some ballgames, FFA members have competed successfully at several 
events, and the One Act team is gearing up for conference and district competition as well.  Hopefully 
our students have experienced life-long learning lessons from their participation that will serve them 
well later on.  This past month three students—Brock Floyd, Lukas Oswald and Sarah Papke--auditioned 
for All-State Chorus and deserve recognition as that process involves a lot of time, commitment and 
hard work!  This year, Allen will be represented at the NMEA performance in Lincoln on Saturday, No-
vember 23rd at 1:30 pm at the Lied Center by Lukas Oswald, son of Dawn and Curtis Oswald.  This is a 
“4-peat” award for Lukas as he’s gone to Lincoln all four years of his high school career.  All of these 
students worked extremely hard and deserve a big “Congratulations!”  
 

As in past years, our sophomores are spending time this fall going through an ACT preparatory series 
designed to help students increase test scores.  This program is available to our students with the help 
of ESU 1 in Wakefield, and our juniors will be participating in the same program next spring.  The goal 
of the program is to help students improve their ACT scores and then as the program’s motto states:  
“get into the best college at the lowest cost!”   
 

Finally, I would just like to encourage parents to continuing helping your child make good decisions.  
We appreciate your support and cooperation here at school.  If there is a problem, we need to com-
municate and work as a team to solve the problem and move forward.  By working together we can 
make this a great school year for all of our students!   
 

Lana Oswald, Secondary Principal 

2 

Family Educational 

Rights and Privacy Act 

(FERPA)  

Annual notice provided 

to parents/guardians 

and eligible students of 

their rights to inspect 

and review educational 

records, amend educa-

tion records, consent to 

disclose personally  

identifiable information 

in education records and 

file a complaint with the 

U.S. Department of  

Education. 

Allen Consolidated Schools  Improves Student Safety  with TIPS 

Just a reminder:  the TIPS reporting link is on the school  website and can be used to allow 

the anonymous reporting of bullying, weapons, abuse, vandalism, suicide risks and other 

concerning behaviors that may have a negative effect on the school’s learning environment.  

TIPS can also be used to report acts of kindness or other make positive comments in some-

thing  called a Hero report.  

How it works: if you are worried about friends, students or others, or if you witness  concerning behaviors, simp-

ly go to the Allen School website (www.allenschools.org) and click on the TIPS REPORT INCIDENT button. 

Select the appropriate incident type, share the necessary details and then SUBMIT.  

Once an incident report is made, the principal and designated staff members are immediately notified via email 

and can securely review the report details to begin coordinating an appropriate assessment and response. TIPS 

provides all team members with the right tools to track and document the actions taken, see related reports, set 

automated reminders, review past reports, check school policy, and connect the  right dots so no students or inci-

dents are overlooked.   Please keep in mind that due to confidentiality issues, it may not be possible for re-

porters to be informed on how their report was handled and/or how the situation was resolved.   

Thank you for helping to keep our students safe! 
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Safety / Crisis Information 

The Nebraska Department of Education is in the process of unifying language for safety procedures across schools in the state.  The procedures requir-

ing action are called “Standard Response Protocol” and consist of 4 main actions—lockout, lockdown, evacuate, and shelter.  According to NDE, the Stand-

ard Response Protocol “is the uniform classroom immediate response to any incident. Protocol not only enables rapid response determination when an un-

foreseen incident occurs but also allows for a more predictable series of actions as an incident unfolds. By standardizing the vocabulary, everyone immedi-

ately involved can understand the response and status of the incident.” 

Here at school, we will be practicing drills based on these four actions and discussing ways to improve our response effectiveness and timing.  If you 

come to school and see a sign on the door, it will give information and indicate the type of drill being practiced.  Please don’t be alarmed, and just know  

that we are practicing so that we can better protect our students.  In the event that we would ever need to evacuate the building for any reason, our  

Parent Reunification Site will be the Methodist Church, 402 Summit Drive, Allen.   

 

In the case of an emergency, we would ask that parents and community members keep the following in mind: 

• Parents and relatives should NOT respond to the incident site (school) to allow public safety personnel time to respond to the 
incident. 

• Students will be released only to approved adults at the evacuation/reunification site (Methodist Church). 

• All members of the community should avoid driving anywhere within several blocks of the incident or evacuation/reunification 
site. 

• All members of the community should avoid using cellular phones for the first several hours of the situation. This is to help keep 
cellular phone service from collapsing, as it has in a number of school crisis events. School and public safety officials may be 
heavily reliant on cellular service during a crisis. 

• Concerned parties should not call the school, school board members, or public safety dispatch centers to get information regard-
ing the incident or particular students and employees. Personnel at these locations will be extremely busy, and often do not have 
information regarding each evacuee. Inquiries severely hamper efforts to manage the crisis properly. 

We certainly hope we NEVER have to actually use these procedures, but we want to be as prepared and responsive as we can possibly be if we do.                 

Thank you! 

AHS 

Congratulations to the Homecoming Royalty 

Congratulations to this years’                                                  

Homecoming Candidates and Attendants!  

The school will be hosting a  

Veterans Day Breakfast 

at 7:30 a.m. until 8:10 a.m. on                                                         

Monday, November 11, 2019.  

ALL VETERANS and spouses and all current 

service members and spouses are invited.  A program will follow to 

honor the true American Heroes.  Please take a few minutes out of 

your day to show respect to those who have put their lives on hold, 

to ensure we do not have to.  

 If you know of a veteran or service member who has not 

been publicly honored with a plaque during the past three years, 

please get that information to:  Megan Kumm, Sara Kumm, Richard 

Puckett or Dave Uldrich.   

 Information necessary would be:  Name, branch served, 

years of service and rank.    If the veteran or current service member 

has relation in the school, please note that when notifying us. 

 We hope to see you there,   

Dave Uldrich 

2019 Queen - Allyson Twohig 

2019 King - Brogan Jones 

2019 Queen - Alyssia Strivens 
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  COUNSELOR’S OFFICE 

Get FREE help from 

EducationQuest  

Attend an Education-
Quest Financial Aid Pro-
gram  this fall to learn 
about types of financial 
aid and the FAFSA. By 
attending, you can regis-
ter to win a $500 schol-
arship! 

Find free FAFSA Tools at 
EducationQuest.org to 
help you prepare for and 
complete the FAFSA. 

Call the EducationQuest 

location nearest you to 

set up an appointment 

for free personal help: 

Omaha – 888.357.6300, 

Lincoln – 800.303.3745, 

Kearney – 800.666.3721, 

and Scottsbluff – 

800.303.3745, ext. 6654. 

 

Some important test 
dates to remember : 

*ACT for                              
Juniors & Seniors: 

•December 14, 2019          
- register by Nov 8 

•February 8,  2020               
- register by Jan 10 

•April 14, 2020                           
-  register by Feb 28 

•June 13, 2020                        
-  register by May 8 

•July 18, 2020                        
-  register by Jun 19 

 

To sign up for the ACT 

visit www.actstudent.org 

Complete these tasks in November to 

stay on the path to college:  

~ Seniors ~ 

∗Complete the FAFSA 

∗Apply to your top college choices 

∗Download the EducationQuest app. 

∗Register by November 26 for the 

December 7 SAT. 

∗Register by November 22 for the 

December 14 ACT. 

~ Juniors ~  

∗Research colleges that interest you. 

∗Take a prep course for the ACT         

college entrance exam. 

∗Download the EducationQuest app. 

November “To-Do” List 

It’s FAFSA time! 

Beginning October 1, you and your parents can complete the 2020-21 FAFSA (Free Applica-
tion for Federal Student Aid). The FAFSA is the application for state, federal, and college-
based financial aid.  Follow these tips to prepare: 

Create a Federal Student Aid (FSA) ID for you and one for a parent at fsaid.ed.gov. You and a parent will 

each need an FSA ID to access and sign the FAFSA.  

Attend an EducationQuest Financial Aid Program (FAP) to learn about the FAFSA and the financial aid 

process. If you attend, you’ll be eligible to register for a $500 scholarship! FAPs are happening at high schools 

across the state.  

Review the FAFSA Checklist at EducationQuest.org to determine items you’ll need to complete the FAFSA.  

See FAFSA Tools at EducationQuest.org for helpful resources. 

For free personal help, call EducationQuest to make an appointment: Omaha – 888.357.6300,                                       

Lincoln – 800.303.3745,  Kearney – 800.666.3721, and Scottsbluff – 800.303.3745, ext. 6654. 

Seniors….  A reminder of what to do this fall 

1.   Complete the Free Application for Federal Student Aid 

(FAFSA) 

◊Review our FAFSA Checklist for a list of items to gather before you start the form. 

◊Complete the FAFSA at fafsa.gov. You may also complete it via the new myStuden-

tAid app for iOS and Android. 

 

For free help with the FAFSA, see FAFSA Tools at EducationQuest.org or call Educa-

tionQuest to make an appointment: Omaha – 888.357.6300, Lincoln – 

800.303.3745, Kearney – 800.666.3721, or Scottsbluff – 800.303.3745, ext. 6654. 

2.   Apply to your top college choices 

◊If you attend one of nearly 200 Nebraska high schools holding Apply2College events 

this fall, you’ll get help (or already have) with your applications. they will award 

you. 

3.  Retake the ACT and/or SAT  

◊Colleges use your best scores for college admission and scholarships.  

4.  Get serious about applying for scholarships.  

◊See ScholarshipQuest at EducationQuest.org for Nebraska-based scholarships and a 

list of national search sites. 

Juniors….  Start researching colleges 

If you narrow your college choices by the end of your junior year, your 

senior year will be less stressful. Here’s how to get started:  

 

1.Review College Profiles at EducationQuest.org for infor-

mation about colleges in Nebraska and across the country. If 

you’re interested in an out-of-state school, check out the Mid-

west Student Exchange Program to learn about tuition dis-

counts.  

2.Meet with college representatives who visit your school, and 

then visit the websites of the colleges that interest you to learn 

more about the schools.  

3.Once you’ve narrowed your choices, schedule campus 

visits. Try to visit in the spring of your junior year while colleges 

are still in session.  

For more tips, see the Selecting a College section at Education-

Quest.org. 

 

 

You app-solutely need this to 

stay on track to college! 

 

EducationQuest’s new app will give you easy access 

to tools like Activities Resume, College Profiles, 

College Timeline, Reality Check, and Scholar-

shipQuest. There's also a calendar that will guide 

you through college-planning steps - and you can 

personalize it with your own tasks. 

 

Download the app and encourage your friends to 

do the same!  



 

 

 

 

 

Highly Qualified 

Teachers                         

This is a notification to 

all  parents that infor-

mation can be request-

ed regarding the profes-

sional qualifications of 

the teachers at Allen 

Consolidated Schools.  

If your student will be 

taught by a teacher not 

meeting ESEA/NCLB 

requirements the school 

will provide notice.  
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Allen School                      

Giving Tree 

The	Allen	Consolidated	

School	Student	Council	will	

be	hosting	a	Giving	Tree	this	

year	at	the	school!	If	you	

would	like	to	take	part	in	

giving	a	child	a	gift….YOU	

CAN!!	

How	it	works:	

Stop	by	the	school	and	take	a	

tag	from	our	paper	tree.	The	

tree	will	be	located	on	the	

wall	in	the	commons	area	on	

Nov.26th.	There	will	be	a	

sign-up	sheet	hanging	on	the	

wall	by	the	paper	tree	for	

you	to	write	YOUR	name	

beside	the	tag	YOU	take.	All	

gifts	are	due	back	to	the	

school	of'ice	with	the	tag	

attached	by	December	12th.	

Wrapping	the	gifts	is	option-

al.	Student	Council	members	

will	wrap	any	unwrapped	

gifts.	

You	may	pick	up	the	gifts	at	

the	school	or	the	school	will	

deliver	the	gifts	to	each	fami-

ly.	We	just	want	to	make	it	

con'idential	and	convenient	

for	families.	

	Thank	you	for	your	kindness	

and	giving.	Have	a	wonderful	

Holiday	Season!	

Mrs.	Knei'l,	School	Counselor	

SPECIAL EDUCATION:  Allen Consolidated Schools ensures that a free appropriate 

public education is available to all children with disabilities from birth through the high 

school year in which the student reaches 21 years of age, including children who have been 

suspended or expelled from school. 

HANDICAPPED CHILDREN’S ACT:  Allen Consolidated Schools requests your help in 

locating  handicapped children.  The school implements the Federal Handicapped Chil-

dren’s Act  (PL 94-142) and Nebraska Statute which guarantees a free appropriate educa-

tion program for all children between birth and 21 years of age.   

GRADE 7 

Garrett Geiger 

Aceson Graves   

Ben Jorgensen 

Brayden McCorkindale  

*Erica Niemann   

Gabe Olesen 

Zander Roth   

Jacob Waldo 

 

 

GRADE 8 

Michael Dickens   

Bri Green 

 

GRADE 9 

Joe Grone 

Garrett Kraemer   

Joey Waldo 

 

GRADE 10 

Ryan Anderson   

Jordyn Carr   

Cheyenne Keil 

Kaleb Kumm 

    

                                                                                

GRADE 11 

Carly Dickens   

Reed Hingst   

Anthony Isom 

*Alli Jackson  

*Ashley Kraemer  

*Kobe Kumm 

Cole Woodward  

 

GRADE 12 

Jacob Anderson  

Josh Grone 

Brogan Jones  

Alyssia Strivens   

  

 

On October 21st          

Lukas Oswald                 
participated in the 

Northeast Communi-

ty College HAWK-

FAST.  

This was an audi-

tioned honor choir.  

The students had to prepare and record a 

solo to be selected. They spent the day at 

Northeast learning music and meeting the 

faculty.  

A concert was held that afternoon to showcase their work. 

Lukas was also selected for the Lewis and Clark Conference Honor 

Choir, which will perform at the Lewis and Clark Vocal Clinic Concert on           

November 4 at the Wakefield School.           CONGRATULATIONS!!  

Jr. Class Poinsettia SalesJr. Class Poinsettia SalesJr. Class Poinsettia SalesJr. Class Poinsettia Sales 

Poinsettias will be on sale in the library the                                          

week after Thanksgiving.  

All sales are on a first come first serve basis. 

Many sizes and colors will be available.                                                                          

All proceeds go to the Junior Class and Prom 2020!                                              

Pot Size Price 

6 inch pot $15.00 

7.5 inch pot $20.00 

8.5 in. pot $25.00 

Poinsettia / Diamond Frost Combo $25.00 

2019 Lewis and Clark                        

Conference Choir  

 

Lukas Oswald and                        

Sarah Papke tried out for                       

Conference Choir. 

 

Lukas Oswald, Sarah Papke                 

and Brock Floyd tried out for        

All-State Choir   

*Indicates all A’s 

Lukas Oswald 

Sarah Papke 

Brock Floyd 



2020 SENIOR PICTURES 

The school needs two colored glossy 
billfold size portraits or a digital photo 

copy of each senior by                                  
January 13, 2020. 

 

Congratulations to                                                     

Lukas Oswald                                          
on qualifying for the                                                 

FOURTH YEAR IN A 

ROW                                               

for the NMEA All-

State Choir!                                                                              

What an                               

accomplishment!            

Congratulations!  

The 2018-2019 annual  has arrived!!                                     

If you would like to purchase one for $25, please contact 

the school at (402) 635-2484.  If you have already pur-

chased an annual and have not received it please stop by 

the school  and pick it up!    

 Allen Annual Staff 
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 The FFA is selling Fruit, Beef Sticks, Cheese Spreads,              

and Nuts via MinnTex Fruit.  

Orders are due by Nov. 15th 

Proceeds help support the Allen-Wakefield FFA Chapter.  

Contact any FFA member to place your order. 

Contact Mr. Batenhorst with any questions.                        

jbatenhorst@allenschools.org 

See the website for listing of FFA Members!  

FFA NEWS 

Land Judging is a high school competition that challenges students to gain a better understanding of soil structure and land evaluation. Land 

Judging enables each participant to learn how to recognize the physical features of the soil, determine the land capability for crop production 

and evaluate management practices needed for proper stewardship of the land. 

On October 8th, the Allen – Wakefield FFA Chapter sent 28 students to compete at the 2019 Area Land Judging contest held in Leigh, NE. 

There was a total of 437 FFA members from various schools in Northeast Nebraska that competed as well.  

Results are as follows: 

Purple Ribbons 

14th – Ashley Kraemer and 20th – Cole Woodward 

Blue Ribbons 

28th – Dillon Borg (W), 47th – Brogan Jones, 50th – Joey Waldo and 63rd – 

Hunter Borg (W) 

Red Ribbons 

79th – Mitchell Fischer (W), 88th – Anthony Isom, 103rd – Brody Floyd and 112th – Madison Roach 

White Ribbons 

162nd – Steven Sullivan, 166th – Ally Twohig, 167th – Reed Hingst, 178th – Josh Grone,  

186th – Brock Floyd, 187th – Sarah Papke, 191st – Cheyenne Keil and 201st – Makaya Johnson 

Other Participants 

Austin Gregerson, Mallory Geiger, Taylor Boyle, Jacob Anderson, Kaleb Kumm, Wyatt Verzani, Joe Grone, Caidan 

Gregg, Lauren Gonzales and Steven Cooks  

Nebraska FFA is dedicated to making a positive difference in the lives of students by developing their potential for premier leadership, per-

sonal growth and career success through Agricultural Education.  The Advisor for the Allen – Wakefield FFA Chapter is Mr. Josh Baten-

horst.  

One Act Schedule 

11/7 - Public Performance at                                         

Allen school - 7 PM 

11/16 - Festival @ Pender - 2 PM 

11/19 - Conference @ Ponca - 10:30 AM 

11/27 - School Matinee - 1:10 PM 

12/3 - District @ Bloomfield - TBA 
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UNL MATH DAY 

7 students will be journeying to UNL MATH DAY on Thursday, November 14, 

2019. 

They will be involved in taking a PROBE math test in the morning and a 

MATH BOWL competition in the afternoon. PROBE means -Problems Re-

quiring Original Brilliant Effort.  Those that get a high score on the first 

PROBE test advance to the second test.  The Math Bowl is a double elimina-

tion tournament that requires quick thinking. Four rounds will be in the 

morning, with the different class results in the afternoon.  There will also be 

Games, Puzzles, and Demonstrations on Math material. 

Students involved are Jacob Anderson, Anthony Isom, Ty Krommenhoek, 

Kaleb Kumm, Joey Waldo, Joe Grone, Sarah Papke.  Mr. Curnyn will accom-

pany them to Lincoln. 

There will be around 1000 kids at this event. Last year Allen was in the top 

50%. We hope for good results this year. 

Levine Math Classes 

During 2nd quarter my math students will be doing units on Banking. The 

material was donated by the Bank of Dixon.  Information on checking and 

savings accounts, loans for cars, home repair, mortgages, stocks, and count-

ing change are some of the things we will be going over. 

I will also be introducing them to Mathematicians in History.  They will 
choose one person from a list of 100 Mathematicians and create a flyer that 

includes the mathematician’s name and nationality and their years of life. A 
short summery of their life and accomplishments will be arranged on a single 
sheet of paper. Banners, text changes, graphics, and borders will complete the 
presenting of the information.  

Freshmen Civics Class Perform Community Service 
Projects 
 
The freshmen Civics class completed three community service 
projects this past month. 
 
The projects are part of a curriculum requirement of the Civics 
class, in which the projects are all student driven and deci-
sions on what, where, how, and whom to contact are placed 
upon the students themselves. 
 
Groups were established by a random lottery draw.  The stu-
dents then put their idea together and submitted it to to Mr. 
Uldrich, the Civics instructor for approval. 
 
The three groups were advised that the projects were for com-
munity beautification, aesthetic appearance, or improved use, 
and NO compensation for time and efforts were to be ex-
pected by any individual or the group, and projects had to be 
done on a weekend lasting at least 2-3 hours. 
 
The three groups selected the following projects.   

 
Group one consisted of Joe 
Grone, Brody Floyd, Maddy 
Roach and Dean Roth.  They 
selected and executed painting 
of the parking lot lines at the 
school east parking lot.   
 

Group two consisted of Caiden Gregg, 
Garrett Kraemer and Joey Waldo.  The 
three young men collected can goods 
in the amount of one trunk full for the 
food pantry, based out of the Method-
ist Church in Allen.   
 

Group three, consisted of Zach 
Mitchell, Jaylen Jackson, Sarah 
Papke, and Octavier Martell.  Their 
project was to mow and trim as 
best as possible the Martinsburg 
Methodist South Cemetery.                 

 
It definitely was a project well done for the conditions. 
 
Thank you Civics class for your time and efforts! 

Dave Uldrich 

Red Ribbon Week Pictures 
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 PICTURE                             
Re-Take DAY!! 

November 7th 

EARLY OUT                              

- November 27 - 

 

    NO SCHOOL  

- November 28 & 29 - 


